From:
To: KISHMO PROF. James Bunten
Cc: Meguest for Bile submission deadline 8 - A303 Stonehenge Fwr. Groundwater in the Woodford valley area
No. Southenbor. 2010 1111657.

Dear Richard,

Following my response to Mr Jeremy Damrel's email to the Planning Inspectorate that he sent on 29th July and the clear denial by Highways England that there will be any impact on the water table at Blick Mead or in the areas that receive water via the Stonehenge landscape, I wish to alert the Planning Inspectorate with the following correspondence which has been shared with me by Mr Deighton

that sits below the Stonehenge and Woodford valley landscape.

I appreciate this is after the latest deadline 8, but I feel it is very important that the Inspectorate see the correspondence below and the photos Mr Deighton has sent.

Please may I request that this is accepted as a late submission on behalf of Mr Deighton, the Wilsford-Cum-Lake parish council and the Amesbury Museum and Heritage Trust, who remain very concerned

As always, please may I request confirmation of receipt (copy to Mr Deighton).

Kind regards,

Andrew C J Rhind-Tutt

For and on behalf of the Amesbury Museum and Heritage Trust Registered by the Charity Commission No: 1147648

From: Sent: mursday, August 02, 2018 11:33 AM

Subject: Re: Groundwater in the woodford valley area

Hi Jeremy

Apologies for the confusion re. who was at the presentation

I'm a little concerned that the specialists are claiming there will be no effects on the proposed scheme as I understand from speaking with the farm manager from the Bailey estate the other day that they were completely unaware of the severity of the flooding within our parish and have only in these last few days seen the extent of the damage that is caused when shown photographic evidence. I believe they have also taken copies of the photographs as reference so I'm not sure they already have a realistic grasp on actual events that occur in the area and I hope are reviewing the situation further.

I have included some visual reference of my own below to show you the effects the groundwater has on the parish. I would also like to send you some video footage showing the huge volume of traveling water a little further up towards Lake Rising if you are happy to accept a link. This all occurred 4 years ago from the direction of the A303/Salisbury Plains and Wilsford Cum Lake is located just a couple of miles from your proposed works.

It would be good to hear back from you to see if there is further consideration for the effects the project may have on our parish and i would welcome an on-site consultation with one of your specialists to allay our concerns, if they can afford the time. However, if you are happy for your response to be recorded on our official parish council meeting records and made available for public use I am happy to leave them as they are.

Kind regard

Eddie Deighton Chair: Wilsford Cum Lake Parish Council Meeting









On 30 Jul 2018, at 16:00, Damrel, Jeremy

Eddie

It was I, not Derek, who gave the presentation in Tisbury and who took your contact details. Apologies for not having e mailed you in relation to ground water.

I have spoken with specialist colleagues who tell me our hydraulic modelling predicts no effects from the proposed scheme on flows or levels in the River Avon in the Woodford

area nor any changes to surface water flows and thus no change to the existing flood risk. I am also told that groundwater will not be changed.

We discussed very briefly the potential for Highways England designated funds to assist in some way and I have spoken with a colleague on this. She suggests you read information at the following link to gain an understanding of the funds:

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/highways-england-designated-funds

Whilst I appreciate this is very short notice, you may wish to speak with us on the question of designated funds at the consultation event being held tomorrow between 3 and 8pm at Antrobus House, Amesbury.

Regards

Jeremy Damrel, Project Director, A303 Stonehenge Technical Partner
Highways England | Temple Quay House | 2 The Square, Temple Quay | Bristol | BS1 6HA

Mace, 155 Moorgate, London, EC2M 6XB, United Kingdom d +44 (0)2035 224 329 t +44 (0)20 3522 3000

> Please consider the environment and avoid printing this email

This message is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed and may contain information that is private, confidential and may also be legally privileged. It may not be copied or disclosed to or used by anyone other than the addressee, nor may it be copied in any way. If you have received this e-mail in error please contact the sender immediately and then delete the message and any attachment(s). Statements and opinions expressed in this e-mail may not represent those of the company.